## COUNCIL #1467 - FATHER ERNIE DESLIPPE REMEMBERS LLOYD SYLVESTER



It is with profound sadness that our family announces the sudden passing of our deeply loved Lloyd at the age of 66, on March 16th, 2016. Beloved and cherished husband of 41 years to Carole (Taillefer). Loving father to daughters Rachel (predeceased), Lynn (Dave) Shaffer and Michelle. Treasured grand-father to Sophie, Casey and Charlie. Dear son of Jeanne Eva Sylvester-Henri (Camirand) (predeceased) and devoted son-in-law to Henri and Georgette Taillefer (predeased). Lloyd valued his many brothers-in-law and

sisters in-law. Lloyd was employed at General Dynamic Land System of Canada in London ON, which he always referred to as his dream job. His hobbies included darts, golf and spending time with his family. As is faith was very important to him, he was a proud member of The Knights of Columbus in St. Thomas ON and the St. Anne's Apostolic Committee for missions. He leaves a rich legacy of love, compassion and integrity. A funeral mass will take place at 10:30 a.m. on Tuesday, March 22nd, 2016 at Saint Jean de Br $ilde{\mathsf{A}}$ Obeuf Church, 26 Kathleen St, Sudbury, ON. Monsignor Jean-Paul Jolicoeur will be the celebrant of this mass. A reception will follow in the parish hall, everyone is welcome. Burial will take place at a later date in St. Thomas ON. In keeping with Lloyd's wishes, in lieu of flowers, if you would like to make a donation in his honor, donations to the Michelle Sylvester Medical / Care Trust fund (Transit # 01002 Account # 6495656) will be accepted at any Toronto Dominion Bank Location. Alternatively, donations to St. Anne's Parish's Apostolic Committee in St. Thomas ON or the Église Saint Jean de Brébeuf's Restoration Fund (Sudbury, ON) would also be greatly appreciated. A special thank you to Kevin and Sophie (Adam) Dallaire, who made it possible for us to get to the hospital bedside on time. In addition, a heartfelt thank you to the many doctors and nurses that, in both St. Thomas and London ON, made a valiant effort to keep our Lloyd's dignity and comfort their top priority. Lastly we would like to thank Barb from the Trillium organ transplant co-ordination team who walked us through this process with such compassion.